NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2019

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter and Member Mark Shields. Commission Members not present: Vice-President Alexis Caudell and Member Melanie Voland. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Gredy at 3:44 pm.

2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Gredy.

3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Member Shields made a motion to approve the minutes from the 11-21-19 meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

4) BENCH UPDATE

President Gredy mentioned possibly purchasing two benches; one in memory of Alberta Schrock and one in the memory Gloria and Marilyn Rudd families.

Donna Bowman with Carpenter Realty stated they were interested in donating funds for a bench but would like a red bench to represent the Carpenter colors. After further discussion, Member Shields made a motion to increase the number of green and red benches and eliminate the yellow color benches since there was no interest in that color. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

5) DISCUSSION OF TOWN PARK SKETCH IDEAS

Cole Bowman reported to the Commission of his interest in working towards being an Eagle Scout. Mr. Bowman is proposing building picnic tables for the Town Park. He believes it would be approximately \$100.00 in materials for each table. Administration Manager Carr advised some of the park funds could be used to purchase the materials needed to complete the project. Mr. Bowman will figure out the materials needed and will provide a list to Town Hall for a purchase order. The Town will order and pick up the materials. Mr. Bowman advised he could have the project completed by June 2020 or earlier.

Member Shields made a motion to request the funds needed for the picnic tables and that the Town park funds be used. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

6) OTHER BUSINESS

Member Shields advised that Purdue is doing a study for Parks & Rec and he would like to see the Town partner with this study. Public input will be sought. Any fees involved would be paid to Purdue. Member Shields will provide more information on the study to the Commission Members and Town Council.

NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION DECEMBER 19, 2019

ADJOURNMENT

Member Hofstetter moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Shields seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:20 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 12-19-19 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy